


Membership
Bonnie Heintzel
VP, Membership

We are very sorry to report that 
CAMEO member Janet N. died 
Wednesday, March 1 after battling 
cancer and dementia.

Her memorial service will be held 
June 10, 2023 at 11 am, First United 
Methodist Church of Troy, 6363 Liver-
nois, just north of Square Lake Road. 
Janet was a very sweet person who 
was always willing to help the guild 
in any way she could. She lived a 
very interesting, fulfilled life. A com-
plete obituary can be found here:
https://obituaries.neptunesociety.
com/obituaries/southfield-mi/
janet-nelson-11179855

Our condolences to her cher-
ished friends and family.

Members who are under the weath-
er:
Pat B
Kathy D
Rosemary S

Custom Machine  Quilting
Memory Quilts

Custom T-Shirt Quilts
Memory Patches

Pillows
Bears
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Programs & Workshops
Pat Baldauf
VP, Facilitator

May Guild meeting: Rescheduled Whistlestop Demon-
strations

May 2023 Workshop: 
Saturday, May 20, 2023 9am-3pm
Featherweight Maintenance Workshop taught by in-

structors from “Sew Many Things” quilt shop.
Members: $23 and non-members $30. Download the 

registration form from cameoquilters.org/forms

http://cameoquilters.org/forms




CAMEO Quilters Guild General Membership Meeting 
February 16, 2023 - Meeting Minutes 

Meeting opened at 7:02 p.m. by guild president, Carole Gilbert.


Treasurer’s Report - given by Janeen Sharpe.  Janeen noted that Carole Gilbert has a copy of 
the budget if anyone wants to see it.  If anyone wishes to look at the books please contact 
Janeen.

It was suggested that we have a raffle quilt as a fundraiser for the guild.


Minutes of the January general membership meeting - Approved.  Will be signed and placed 
on Þle.


Programs - Loreen announced that Rick Ware (husband of former member, Marie Ware) will be 
a speaker for next guild year.  Speaking on “A man quilting in a woman’s world.”

BETH Project in March

Tori McElwain in April

Featherweight workshop in May


Membership - Bonnie reported that we have 41 members.  There were 16 members present 
and 1 guest at the Feb. 16 meeting.


Charity Day - Charity Day is Saturday, February 18.  Please sign up if you plan to attend.

Linda Wallace & Jean Schlegelmann announced a 2 1/2” strip jelly roll challenge.  Look for 
details in an article in the March newsletter.


Quilt for Lion’s Bear Lake Camp - Janeen announced that she is working on a new quilt for 
the camp.  She invited anyone who would like to help with this project to come to her house on 
Wednesday, Feb. 22 at 6:30 p.m.  Please contact Janeen for information.


Quilting With ConÞdence - Many positive comments about the class were shared.  This 
month the class focused on applique.  In March they will teach English Paper Piecing.  

New quilter, Kinsey, shared that she is learning a lot from the class.  Thanks to Darlene Baer 
and Judy Murray for taking the lead on this class.


Retreat - Sharon Cratsenburg reminded that camp fee must be paid by the March meeting.  
Currently 11 signed up and we need at least 20.  Information and registration form in The 
Silhouette or contact Sharon.


UnÞnished Business 

Bylaws - Carole reported that hopefully the Bylaws will be ready in March or April.


New Business 
Two magazines and two calendars were received from Quilt Folk.  Items were raffled off at the 
meeting.

Nominations Committee needs four members who are not currently serving on the board.  
Since the meeting attendance was so low it was decided to table this until March.


Program 
Whistle Stop program started but was cut short due to weather conditions.  

Meeting ended at 8:04 p.m.



